
  

 

St. Peter Parish         Kirkwood, Missouri 
 

Sunday, October 28, 2018 
 

We Remember 
 

all our beloved deceased during this month of November, 
 

especially our parishioners, relatives, friends, 
 

and neighbors who have died this past year: 

+Paul R. Gegg ï 11/19/2017 +Marion M. Reuter ï 11/27/2017 

+Lila M. Vlcek ï 11/30/2017 +Robert P. King ï 12/6/2017 

+Jamie M. Monafo ï 12/8/2017 +Lucy Riggs ï 12/10/2017 

+Geraldine (Jerri) T. Rabe ï 12/13/2017 +Olga Anne Marden ï 1/5/2018 

+Judith Geoghegan ï 1/10/2018 +Thomas F. Hilgeman ï 1/17/2018 

+Patricia Anne Whalen ï 1/19/2018 +Ralph Clarence Scheibel ï 1/23/2018 

+Joan C. Ahrens ï 1/25/2018 +Aletta M. Cook ï 1/30/2018 

+Mary Teresa Haynes ï 1/31/2018 +Elizabeth Ann Moriarity ï 2/4/2018 

+James Michael Lemcke ï 2/24/2018 +Bettie E. Cox ï 2/26/2018 

+Urban "Bud" Cartier ï 3/4/2018 +Katherine Heather Dunn ï 3/28/2018 

+Mary Ellen Fisher ï 3/31/2018 +James Vincent Pate ï 4/26/2018 

+Kathleen Skala ï 5/26/2018 +Richard Stephen Fuegner ï 5/29/2018 

+Elizabeth J. Reeves ï 6/5/2018 +Virginia Lee Russo ï 6/6/2018 

+Sr. Ursula McGann ï 6/27/2018 +Dorothy Jeanne Macke ï 7/17/2018 

+Deborah M. Davis ï 7/25/2018 +Helen Marie DeVasto ï 8/6/2018 

+Barbara Jean Kidwell ï 8/11/2018 +Erin Elizabeth Copple ï 8/12/2018 

+Karl H. Lemp, Sr. ï 8/13/2018 +Robert Mahoney ï 8/30/2018 

+Joan Grace Richter ï 9/4/2018 +Rosetta Jeanne McGilligan ï 9/14/2018 

+Karen Lee Carr ï 9/20/2018 +Thomas Francis Reardon ï 10/2/2018 

+Ellie Rose Paulitsch ï 10/3/2018 +William Gerald Chambers ï 10/8/2018 

+Robert Brockmeier ï 10/14/2018 +Maureen L. Hizer ï 10/22/2018  
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Visit us on the Internet at 

www.stpeterkirkwood.org  

or send your comments to: 

info@stpeterkirkwood.org 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Please call the Rectory (966-8600) for details 

regarding participation in the preparation program. 

We encourage expectant parents to make 

arrangements for the preparation program at least a 

few months prior to the birth of their child. 
 

Sacrament of Marriage 

Please contact the rectory for details regarding 

the preparation program. In accordance with 

Archdiocesan policy, couples should contact a 

member of the parish clergy at least six months 

prior to their proposed wedding date. 
 

Holy Orders and Consecrated (Religious) Life 

If interested, please call the parish rectory or the 

Archdiocesan Office of Vocations at 792-6460  
 

Rectory/Parish Office 

243 West Argonne Drive 

Saint Louis, Missouri 63122 

966-8600 (Phone) 

966-5721 (Fax) 
 

Saint Peter Elementary School 

Pre-K thru Eighth Grade 

215 North Clay 

Saint Louis, Missouri 63122 

821-0460  
 

Coordinator of Elementary Faith Formation 

Andrea Bonsanti, 822-1347, ext. 4208 
 

Parish School of Religion 

Susan Lueker, 821-0460, ext. 4212 
 

Ursuline Hall - Building Closed During Renovation 

Religious Education Offices - Rectory 

Offices of Faith Formation 

Linda Doyle, 966-8600, ext. 1011 
 

St. Peter Youth Ministry - Rectory 

Ms. Patty Muething, 314-966-8600 ext. 1019 

pmuething@stpeterkirkwood.org 
 

Wedding Coordinator 

Kay Strebeck  

Kstrebeck236@sbcglobal.net 
 

Pastoral Council 

Mrs. Julie Council, Chairperson, 314-406-7295  

Mr. Dan Moore, Vice Chairperson, 314-324-8717  

Mrs. Lisa Dreyer, Secretary, 314-402-3115  
 

Finance Commission 

Mr. John Modder, Chairperson, 303-502-4564  
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 

314-289-6101 Ext. 2220 (Voice Mail) 
 

Parish Center 

821-6219  

Bulletin Deadline!! 

Articles intended for publication in the Bulletin must be 

submitted to the rectory (ably@stpeterkirkwood.org)  

by Monday, at 3:OOPM for the following Sundayõs 

Bulletin. All announcements must be in writing with a 

name and telephone number attached. 
 

Please remember St. Peter Catholic Church in your will. 

 

 

Sunday Mass Schedule 

Saturday: 5:OOPM (Satisfies Sunday obligation) 

Sunday: 7:30AM, 9:OOAM, 11:OOAM and 5:OOPM 

 

Weekday Mass Schedule 

Monday - Friday: 6:45AM & 8:15AM 

Saturday: 8:15AM 

 

Holy Day Mass Schedule 

Consult the bulletin for Mass times 

http://www.stpeterkirkwood.org 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday: 3:45 to 4:45PM or by appointment 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 

Monday - Friday, 6:00AM to 10:00PM 

St. Angela Merici Chapel in Ursuline Hall  

adjacent to the Church building 

For more information or to sign up for a weekly  

Holy Hour of prayer contact 

Kathy Fotouhi at 821-4347  
 

Baptism 

Baptisms are celebrated every Sunday of the month at 12:30PM. 

Please call the Rectory (966-8600) for details regarding 

participation in the preparation program.  We encourage 

expectant parents to make arrangements for the preparation 

program at least a few months prior to the birth of their child. 
 

Weekly Anointing and Prayer 

After the 9:OOAM Mass each Sunday, we will celebrate 

the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick, for anyone 

who has the need to receive this sacrament. This is meant 

to include such concerns as upcoming diagnostic tests, 

limitations of aging, anxiety, depression, undue stress, 

addiction, etc. for all ages. 
 

Please gather in the pews at the front of church 

and the priest will be with you approximately 

10 minutes after Mass is over. 

WELCOME TO ST. PETER 

St. Peter Parish Prayer 
  

Lord, thank you for the rich history you have  

bestowed on our family of St. Peter in Kirkwood. 
  

Blessed by your grace, we ask that you be present  

in our parish today.  Guide us as we celebrate our  

gifts through worship, education and loving service. 
  

Holy Spirit, create within us a vision for the future that  

we live, witness and proclaim the good news of Christ. 
  

Amen 
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Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time  October 28, 2018 

Holy Days in Historyé 
 

Sunday is our original ï and at first our only - holy day.  As 

time went on, some churches began keeping other days holy, 

too: days to remember an event in the life of Christ or Mary, or 

the anniversary of the death of a saint. 
 

In medieval Europe, these ñfeast daysò were important.  There 

was no such thing as a ñweekend.ò  Every day ï except 

Sunday ï was a long and hard work day.  A feast day meant 

that you only had to do the most necessary work.  Then you 

could go to town for Mass, for socializing, playing, resting.  It 

didnôt take long for feast days to multiply.  Every so often the 

Church would have to cut back the number, or else folks 

would go four or five days without working!  Feast days were 

possible because most everyone in a locale was Catholic. 
 

When Spanish Catholics came to North America, they tended 

to create Catholic towns.  Many Native Americans, too, lived 

in Catholic communities.  To this day the pueblos of New 

Mexico still keep feast days with dancing and special foods.  

French Catholics, especially in Canada, kept alive some of 

their holy days.  But Catholics from other countries lived in 

mixed communities with people of different religions.  They 

could not close their stores because it was Ascension 

Thursday, or not help neighbors raise a barn on All Saintsô 

Day.  Not until the great Catholic neighborhoods formed in the 

biggest cities could Catholics close up shop, go to morning 

Mass, and then spend the day feasting and relaxing ï even on a 

week day! 
 

Bishops began to designate certain holy days as ñholy days of 

obligation.ò  Usually these were feast days that were already 

popular in a given community.  The number of holy days that 

Catholics observed in the United States varied until 1885.   

Then, six days were set:  January 1st, Ascension Thursday (a 

different date each year), August 15th, November 1, December 

8th, and December 25th.  Prior to this, how many and which 

holy days you kept depended on whether you lived in English, 

Spanish, or French America. For example, English-speaking 

Catholics had 11 holy days of obligation from 1777 until 1885. 
 

As our neighborhoods and parishes change, so do our rules 

about keeping holy days.  In 1969, the bishops decided to 

transfer our solemn celebration of the Lordôs Epiphany from 

January 6th to the Sunday that falls nearest before that date. 

Epiphany is an important holy day, and yet the whole Catholic 

community cannot count on having January 6th free.  Recently, 

the bishops have voted to move our solemn celebration of the 

Lordôs Ascension from a Thursday to a Sunday: the Seventh 

Sunday of Easter.  This change should allow all of us to keep 

this holy feast day with Mass, recreation and feasting, as we 

give thanks and praise for all that God does for us in Christ 

Jesus, our risen Lord. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Halloween and All Saintsé 
 

Halloween is the eve of Hallowmass, better known to modern 

Christians as All Saintsô Day.  Hallowmass celebrates Godôs 

harvesting into heaven the faithful of every age, culture, and 

walk of life.  It is a day of glorious rejoicing. 
 

Saints are people who, by their joyful service, have extended 

the love of God to others.  The Roman martyrology ï the list 

of the saints officially recognized as such by the Church ï 

contains over ten thousand names. And those are only the 

saints whose names we remember!  All Saintsô Day also 

remembers those holy people whom no one but God any 

longer knows.   The reading for the day from the Book of 

Revelation describes ña great multitude that no one could 

count.ò 
 

The abundance of the harvest of souls is perfectly suited to 

observance in the northern hemisphere in late autumn.  Thatôs 

why in North America All Saintsô Day and Halloween are 

brightened with corn shocks, pumpkins, apples, nuts, and other 

signs of natureôs bounty. 
 

The American tradition of Halloween ghost-and-goblin 

madness comes from Celtic lands, where the spirits of the dead 

were thought to roam the earth for one night before winter 

began.  To ward off their fear of the supernatural, people sat 

around huge bonfires, telling stories and sharing the fruits of 

the harvest.  Children were sent around to beg for fuel for the 

fire.  Although the practice of ñtrick or treatingò has its roots in 

pre-Christian Celtic tradition, it would be a mistake to write 

off the practice as devil worship.  In Christ, all things have 

been made new. And so we dress as ghosts and goblins to 

laugh at the devil, who has lost ultimate power over Godôs 

beloved children. 
 

In Mexico, especially in the southern state of Oaxaca, families 

go and tend the graves of their loved ones at this time of year.  

In the middle of Halloween night, they have a fiesta with 

masks, food, sweets, (like miniature skulls made of candy) and 

bunches upon bunches of marigolds ï all by the light of 

candles in the cemetery!  Those who have gone before us, 

marked with the sign of faith, are still members of the family! 
 

Thanks to all who helped me celebrate ñThe Great Preacherò 

Award ceremony on October 18th and at the 11:00 Sunday 

Mass celebration here at St. Peter last Sunday.  And to all who 

took the time to write letters nominating me for this award, I 

am humbled and so very grateful for such amazing 

affirmations and compliments.  I knew nothing of the process 

until last June when Father Sean Martin, the President of The 

Aquinas Institute of Theology, informed me that I had been 

selected, along with Father Matt OôToole, the pastor of St. 

Margaret of Scotland Parish, for The Great Preacher Award.   

Know how grateful I am to be your pastor and to have the 

privilege to shepherd you and preach Godôs word to you day in 
and day out. 
 

Please take advantage of the weather and beauty of 

October.  It is one of our best months.   Iôll see you in 

church! 
 

Monsignor Jack 
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MASS INTENTIONS 
Monday, October 29 

 6:45AM Dorothy Clemons 

 8:15AM Mary Jane Karleskint 

Tuesday, October 30 

 6:45AM V. Burkemper Family 

 8:15AM Warren Schmidt, Sr.  

Wednesday, October 31 

 6:45AM Betty Reller 

 8:15AM Mary Ann Hutcherson 

Thursday, November 1, All Saintsô Day 

 6:45AM Erin Copple 

 8:15AM Dotty Macke 

       12:00 Noon Tom Walsh 

         7:00PM People of St. Peter 

Friday, November 2, All Soulsô Day 

 6:45AM All Souls 

 8:15AM All Souls 

    Mass of Remembrance 

        7:00PM All Souls 

Saturday, November 3 

 8:15AM Virginia Saputo 

 5:00PM Ron Shreves 

Sunday, November 4 

 7:30AM Susan Mayol 

 9:00AM Paul Joseph McMahon 

 11:00AM People of St. Peter 

 5:00PM Joe Weyerich 

 

MASS SERVERS 
Saturday, November 3 

 5:00PM W. Decker, S. Martine, E. Bickel 
  

Sunday, November 4 

 7:30AM R. McNelley, G. Heaps, C. Miller 
 

 9:00AM J. Martin, J. D. Suarez, H. Moran 
  

 11:00AM O. Elli, G. Sauer, T. Reh 
 

 5:00PM C. Lilly, C. Linhares, B. Villhard 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
Interested in being a Eucharistic Minister? 

Contact Mary Stiebel at marystiebel@gmail.com or  

314-394-1744. 
 

Scheduled Eucharistic Ministers - November 3/4 

Note: Shut-in visitors are indicated in parentheses ( ) 
 

Saturday, November 3 

 5:00PM: C. Patritti, R. Ross, S. Schoelch, L. Schrock,  

  M. Shepard, K. Shreves, J. Temme, K. Uxa 
 

Sunday, November 4 

 7:30AM: T. Booth, J. Booth, S. Buchheit, M. Elli,  

  R. Girard, C. Herre, N. Mahn, M. Mahn 
 

 9:00AM: K. Kelley, M. Lewis, R. Medley, J. Myers,  

  (K. Fotouhi), (C. Pennington), (M. Pickering), 

(M. Stiebel) 
 

 11:00AM: M. Carabes, V. Frome, B. Martin, B. Nordmann, 

L. Rodriguez, B. Thomas, (T. Herbig),  

  (M. Schmit) 
 

 5:00PM: J. Council, R. Gamble, G. Jensen, S. Jensen,  

  L. Modder, J. Modder, K. Morgan, M. Swatske 

 

LECTORS 
           Time First Lector  Second Lector 
 

Thursday, November 1, All Saintsô Day 

       12:00 Noon Jim Temme Paul Byorth 

 7:00PM Betty Nordmann Lynne Lang 
 

Friday, November 2, All Soulsô Day-Mass of Remembrance 

 7:00PM Jerry Pence 

 

Saturday, November 3 

 5:00PM Bob Hutcheson Andrew Martine 
  

Sunday, November 4 

 7:30AM Kathleen Herring Dan Sheerin 
 

 9:00AM John Kindschuh Cindy Traub 
  

 11:00AM Jonathan Wirth Diane Cantwell 
 

 5:00PM Jack Kuhlman Shannon O. Kuhlman 

October 28, 2018 

Please note that hypo-allergenic incense  

may be used at all  

5:00pm, 9:00am and 11:00am  

weekend Masses. 

PLEASE NOTE . . . 
All Saints Day (Holy Day of Obligation),  

Thursday, November 1, Masses will be celebrated at 6:45am, 

8:15am, 12:00 (noon), & 7:00pm. 
 

All Souls Day,  

Friday, November 2, a Mass of Remembrance will be celebrated 

at 7:00PM.  See bulletin for more details. 
 

The Rectory office will be closed on  

Thursday, November 1st in observance of All Saints Day. 

òBOOK OF THE NAMES OF THE DEADó 
The Book of the Names of the Dead will be placed in the front of 

Church, on the right side by the altar, through the month of 

November.  Please pray for the repose of the souls of those who 

have gone before us and for comfort for those who mourn. 

REMEMBER YOUR LOVED ONES . . . 
with a daily or weekend Mass 

intention.  Stop by the rectory office to 

schedule a date. 

SCHOOL LITURGY SCHEDULE  
Thursday, November 1    All Saints      K-8 
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October 28, 2018 

Thanksgiving Mass will be at 9:00AM on  

Thursday, November 22, 2018.  This will be the 

only Mass celebrated on Thanksgiving Day. 

There will be no 6:45AM or 8:15AM Masses. 

 

There will be a canned food drive on  

Thanksgiving Day for the St. Vincent DePaul 

Society.  Please donate canned foods at the 9am 

Mass on Thanksgiving Day. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF OCTOBER 28, 2018 
Sunday:   Jer 31:7-9/Ps 126:1-2, 2-3, 4-5, 6 [3]/Heb 5:1-6/

  Mk 10:46-52 

Monday:  Eph 4:32--5:8/Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6 [cf. Eph 5:1]/

  Lk 13:10-17 

Tuesday:  Eph 5:21-33 or 5:2a, 25-32/Ps 128:1-2, 3,  

  4-5 [1a]/Lk 13:18-21 

Wednesday:  Eph 6:1-9/Ps 145:10-11, 12-13ab, 13cd-14/ 

  Lk 13:22-30 

Thursday:  Rv 7:2-4, 9-14/Ps 24:1-2, 3-4, 5-6 [cf. 6]/ 

  1 Jn 3:1-3/Mt 5:1-12a 

Friday:   Wis 3:1-9/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 [1 or 4ab]/ 

  Rom 5:5-11 or Rom 6:3-9/Jn 6:37-40 

Saturday:  Phil 1:18b-26/Ps 42:2, 3, 5cdef/Lk 14:1, 7-11 

YOUõRE INVITED TO A MASS OF REMEMBRANCE 
 

The St. Peter Parish family would like to invite you to our annual Mass of Remembrance for loved ones who have died, particularly all 

those who have died during this past year. 
 

The Mass is scheduled for Friday, November 2nd and will be celebrated in church at 7:00 PM. 
 

If you would like, you can bring a photo of your loved one (in a frame is best) and place it on the steps in front of the altar before Mass 

begins.  You can then take your photo back again after Mass is over. 
 

You are also welcome to bring a flower ï maybe your loved oneôs favorite.  After the homily you will be invited to bring this flower to 

the altar where we will make a bouquet in memory of all of our loved ones. 
 

We hope that you will be able to attend this Mass to praise God and to pray for all who have gone before us. 
 

If anyone needs a ride to this special Mass, please call Kathy Kelley at 314-966-4089. 

ALL VETERANS 
Please join St. Peter School for a 

Veterans Day Mass at 8:15AM 

on Wednesday, November 7th.  

There will be a reception follow-

ing Mass in the Gathering Space.  

If you wish to attend please con-

tact Ann Murphy at the school 

office (314-821-0460 x4124) or 

send the following form to the 

school office. 

 

Name of Veteran ______________________________________ 

 

Branch of Service/Rank _________________________________ 

 

Will you be bringing a guest? ____ Yes    ____ No 

 

If you know students at St. Peter School,  

please list ____________________________________________ 
 

Please return to St. Peter School Office, 215 North Clay, 63122 

Dear St. Peter Parishioners,  

I am excited to share with you that our parish recently purchased a gift for every family in our parish.  That gift is a subscription to 

FORMED, a wonderful website that has been called a ñCatholic Netflixò which has inspiring movies and video-based studies, audio talks 

and e-books from the Church's most compelling speakers and authors.  Itôs easy to register - Go to www.stpeterkirkwood.formed.org.  

Click ñRegisterò and enter your name, e-mail address and desired password and youôre all ready to enjoy the inspiring and engaging con-

tent on FORMED!  I hope you enjoy exploring FORMED as much as I have!  It is a treasure chest of great Catholic content!  See below. 

Peace,  

Monsignor Jack 

http://www.xxxxxxxxxxx.formed.org
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 October 28, 2018 

THE FOCUS OF OUR RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER  
IS PRISON MINISTRY & THE DEATH PENALTY 

Death Penalty Never Permitted 
 

Recently Pope Francis revised the Churchôs teaching on the death penalty. The Catholic Catechism pre-

viously stated that the death penalty is admissible if the sentence is deemed the only way to defend 

ñhuman lives against the unjust aggressor.ò  The clarification now states the death penalty is  

ñinadmissibleò and the Church ñworks with determination for its abolition worldwide.ò  ñIt is inadmissi-

ble because it is an attack on the inviolability and the dignity of the human person.ò 
 

Another line of reasoning on the death penalty leads to the same conclusion.  Articles of our faith state: 

¶ God loves each of us (you, me, and the most hardened serial murderer) with an infinite love.   

¶ Jesus was born, suffered and died to redeem each and every one of us. 

¶ God continually sends his Spirit of Grace inviting us to accept His forgiveness and to repent. 
 

Think how sinful it is for us humans to think we have the right to decide that another person is not wor-

thy of Godôs forgiveness, or to decide that Godôs grace is  incapable of prompting a certain person to 

accept Godôs forgiveness. 

 

An Example 
 

A few of us have met and heard Michael Drabing tell his story at the closing of a Kairos retreat at Menard Maximum Security prison in 

Chester.  He was sentenced to life in prison after killing a family of three in Lincoln, Illinois in 1976 when he was 21.  In prison he got 

into a fight with another inmate, and both had serious injuries.  Michael survived; the other inmate died.  Another 30 years was added to 

his life sentence.  Some years later he lay on the floor in his cell asking God to let him die.  The sun was shining in his cell onto his hand.  

His hand got warmer and warmer.  When he looked at his hand, he heard God tell him to get up and live. He did and has lived. This hap-

pened several years ago;  Michael is in his 60ôs now.  He has a servant  mentality and is dedicated to bringing other inmates to accepting 

Godôs forgiveness and living as Christians.  Five years ago he was transferred to the Medium Security Prison where he now serves and 

ministers to a younger group who have shorter sentences.  While attending reunions in this facility we have seen the respect they have for 

Michael and the impact he is having on their lives.  In many states he would have been executed before he had the opportunity to accept 

Godôs forgiveness and to bring others to also accept forgiveness. 

PARENT NETWORK OF CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOLS PRESENTS:  

òHIDDEN IN PLAIN VIEWó 
Explore an interactive display of a teenagerôs bedroom con-

taining over 70 items that signal a young person is involved in 

risky activities.  Learn how to spot warning signs and get tips 

for talking to your children about the dangers of alcohol and drug 

use.  Wednesday, November 7, 7:00 pm, Cor Jesu Academy 

Gymnasium, 10230 Gravois Rd. 
 

Parent Network events are free and open to the public.  No reservations 

required. 

PROTECTING  GODôS CHILDREN  FOR ADULTS 
Protecting Godôs Children is a program, through the Archdiocese 

of St. Louis, that equips those who serve the parish to recognize 

questionable behavior, to implement best practices for the safety 

of our children, and to take the necessary steps to address even 

the suspicion that someone has done something inappropriate or 

wrong.  This class is required for all those who work/volunteer 

with the children and vulnerable adults of our parish. 
 

St Peter Parish is offering a Protecting Godôs Children class for 

its parishioners.  Space is limited AND reservations are required: 

Date:  Sunday, November 4, 2018 

Time:   Class begins at 6:30pm  

               (please arrive 20 min. early to complete paperwork) 

This course runs approx. 2hrs and 30 min. 

Reservations: Contact Mary Doyle at 

mdoyle@stpeterkirkwood.org or 314-966-8600 
 

NOTE:  NO CHILDREN ALLOWED  

STS. TERESA & BRIDGET FOOD PANTRY 
 

"FOR I WAS HUNGRY AND YOU GAVE ME FOOD..." 

 

TURKEYS FOR STS. TERESA & BRIDGET PANTRY  
 

Itôs that time of year - TURKEYS for the PANTRY.  St. Peter 

Parish will again send frozen (turkey breasts & very small) tur-

keys to the Sts. Teresa and Bridget Food Pantry so our friends in 

North St Louis City can enjoy a delicious THANKSGIVING 

Dinner. 
 

PLEASE slip your donation into a envelope marked PANTRY 

TURKEYS and place it in the red and white donation cans or 

leave it in the blue plastic container on our front porch.  Also, if it 

would be more convenient, we will pick up your envelope, just 

call us at 314-965-3390.   
 

Thank you for your generosity Candy and John Behl 
 

DROP OFF LOCATION ~  

Candy and John Behl, 319 East Adams, Kirkwood (block and a 

half east of the YMCA).  Please donate cans that are no larger 

than 30 ounces; anything larger is difficult for us to carry. 

mailto:mdoyle@stpeterkirkwood.org
tel:314-495-5710

